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I, Resa Aldrich, am speaking on behalf of Kid’s Town 
Montessori Preschool in the proposal of our second 
location at 163 Placerville Drive.  
 To tell you a little about myself, I have 20 years of 
experience in the child care industry and have 
successfully occupied my current location at 3460 Robin 
Lane Cameron Park for 12 years. My inspiration to expand 
was led by my 6 month waiting list in all 3 age groups 
(infants, toddlers, and preschool) year after year. The 
impacted child care industry in El Dorado County has 
motivated me to meet the needs and demands of the 
public, as well as the demographics of Placerville and its 
surrounding areas.  
  163 Placerville Dr. is a prime location for child care due 
to its accessibility from Hwy 50, its central location of 
Placerville, its safe distance from the street as well as its 
compliance to building code. I currently have several 
clients that live and work in Placerville that will be relieved 
to have a shorter commute to their school.  
 I would like to address some of the potential concerns 
that may arise from the nearby neighbors. First, is the 
neighboring driveway that may be used as an exit. After 
researching the road, it has been determined that this road 
is included in the parcel located at 163 Placerville Dr. Next 
is the noise level of the children playing outside during our 
9am- 4pm recess hours. My dearest concern is the Sunset 
Knoll neighbor approximately 60 feet from our yard. The 
playground is set down below a retaining wall of castle 
wall blocks and dirt. I believe this will help contain the 
noise that the children will make while playing. Our 



maximum number of children licensed to be on the yard at 
one time is 12.  
My next potential concern to the nearby neighbors is 
traffic. This location is licensed for a maximum of 26 
children ages 0-5 years old. Several of my current families 
have multiple children being dropped off at one time. The 
approximate amount of time each vehicle will be on 
grounds is 3-5 min with the highest traffic times being 
7:30am- 9am drop off and 4pm-5:30pm pick up. Our 
staffing on an average day would be approximately 3-4 
teachers. It is Kid’s Town’s goal to continue to provide 
exceptional child care for our local families, essential 
workers, and first responders in El Dorado County. 
We will be using rolling trash cans like those used by the 
neighbors for garbage containment and therefore will not 
need a dumpster or dumpster containment.  
 
 














